January Twentieth 1923. Dr. Charles H. Higgins, 511 Fifth Avenue, New York City. Dear Dr. Higgins:-I am sorry that I did not reply to your first letter re the Annual Dinner of the New York McGill Graduates' Society. I was waiting in order to have definitely settled just who would go to represent the University. It so happens that at this moment I am in no better position than before. I would like to get down myself, but I feel that, owing to the abundance of work here that will be impossible. However, I hope to let you know early next week just who will be in attendance. Perhaps we had better settle on February 10th as the definite date for the dinner. With all good wishes to you and other members of the Society, I am, Yours faithfully. Principal.